Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Securities
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Office of Financial Regulation has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Gregory J. Connell on January 24, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

On April 24, 2025, a Final Order on the Petition was issued. The petition sought a declaratory statement from the Office on whether a decision rendered by FINRA, a self-regulatory organization (SRO), imposing a bar against Petitioner would serve as a basis to deny, suspend, or revoke registration under Florida law. Petitioner’s request for declaratory statement, as presented in question one and question two in paragraph 1 is denied. Petitioner’s first and second questions as set forth in paragraph 1 are not appropriate for a declaratory statement because they do not require an interpretation of the applicability of section 517.161, Florida Statutes, to Petitioner’s set of circumstances. Regarding Petitioner’s request for declaratory statement as presented in question three in paragraph 1, Petitioner is not automatically disqualified from registration with the Office as an associated person of an investment adviser or federal covered adviser. **The original petition was published March 4, 2025 in the Florida Administrative Register Volume 51, Number 43.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9889, Agency.Clerk@flofr.gov.

Please refer all comments to: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9889, Agency.Clerk@flofr.gov.
